

Dartford Gravesham and Swanley Clinical Commissioning Group

2nd Floor Gravesham Civic Centre Windmill Street Gravesend Kent DA12 1AU

Ref No: DGS 144 Goldacre

15 November 2017

Dear Mr Goldacre

Further to your request for information dated 7 November 2017 the information requested is below

Do you have a formulary used by primary care prescribers? If so, what is the current status of nitrofurantoin and trimethoprim with respect to urinary tract infections (e.g. first line, second line, etc)

Yes, we have a general formulary used by primary care prescribers which can be found here: http://www.dgsformulary.co.uk/default.asp The formulary itself does not indicate first line, second line etc choices for urinary tract infections. Both trimethoprim and nitrofurantoin appear on the formulary.

Has the status of either nitrofurantoin or trimethoprim changed in the formulary since November 2014? If so, can you please provide the previous status(es) and details of the date(s) of change.

The status of nitrofurantoin and trimethoprim have not changed in the formulary since November 2014.

Have you had any work plans in place with respect to nitrofurantoin and trimethoprim prescribing since 2014? If so, can you please provide documents and start date.

There have been no work plans in place with respect to nitrofurantoin and trimethoprim prescribing since 2014.

Have you had any GP prescribing incentive schemes or similar which relate to trimethoprim or nitrofurantoin prescribing since November 2014? If so, can you please provide the documents.

There have been no GP prescribing incentive schemes relating to trimethoprim or nitrofurantoin prescribing since November 2014.

Please note, that the supply of information in response to a FOI request does not confer an automatic right to re-use the information. Under UK copyright law you can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and non-commercial research without requiring permission. Similarly, information supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs.

If you are unhappy with the service that you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a complaint or request a review of our decision you should write to Complaints. NHS Dartford Gravesham and Swanley Clinical Commissioning Group 2nd Floor Gravesham Civic Centre Gravesend Kent DA12 1AU or email at dgsccg.complaints@nhs.net

If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint or review, you may apply to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally the ICO cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by the Clinical Commissioning Group. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

Information Commissioners Office,

Wycliffe House,

Water Lane,

Wilmslow.

Cheshire

SK9 5AF

Telephone: 08456 306060 or 01625 54 57 45

www.ico.gov.uk

Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications.

Yours sincerely,

Mary Valentine

Mary Valentine
Business Co-Ordinator
Dartford Gravesham and Swanley CCG
DGSCCG.foi@nhs.net

Telephone: 03000 424 901